
The Rough Ashlar
Kempsville Masonic Lodge, #196 A.F.&A.M.
4869 Princess Anne Road
Virginia Beach, VA 23462

Stated Meetings 2nd Tuesday @ 7:00PM
Dinner @ 6:00PM

Work Nights @ 7:00PM
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From the East...

Time's winding down for me in the 
East and this is one of the last times 
as Worshipful Master that I will be 
addressing you in the Rough Ashlar. I 
would like to say that the Lodge is 

doing great. We have had a very good year. For 
example; The Most Worshipful Grand Master's 
Official Visit to Kempsville, Right Worshipful 
William H. Pierce's 60th Masonic Birthday, our 3rd 

Annual Navy Night, Senior Warden's Night, the 
Lodge Picnic, Table Lodge and Junior Warden's 
Night. The year has gone so well that I couldn’t 
imagine that the next two months could go any 
other way. Come see us on our Annual Stated 
Communication on December 12th. 

Brother Hank and I visited Brother Roger Cort at 
DePaul Hospital and he’s doing well. He should be 
home on the 17th so if you get a chance, give him a 
call.

Brother Shawn Garfield, WM

From the West...

I want to congratulate and thank all 
who helped and planned the family 
picnic.  To our Junior Warden – a 
great job Brother Adam.

Brother Ron Jacobson and his crew of Past Masters 
did a fine job passing Brother Aaron.  And 
Worshipful Don Meyer, assisted by crew of fellow 
Past Masters, put on a fine meal - well done one 
and all.

Our Saturday breakfast was also a success. 
Worshipful Bob, "Chef Henri", Brother Adam and 
all who helped - pat yourselves on the back - you 
made it happen again.

None of our successful events would be possible it 
were not for the support and attendance of the 
Brethren.  Keep it up - we enjoy seeing big crowds. 

Bring a friend to Lodge.  We like to welcome those 
Brothers back.

Brother Roger Cort, SW

Trestle Board

October 17...........Entered Apprentice Degree, 7PM
October 28....................Lodge Breakfast, 8 to 10AM
November 8 – 11.......Grand Annual Communication
November 14........................Stated Communication

Dinner 6PM, Lodge 7PM
November 21....................Blood Drive, 3 to 7:30PM

Lynnhaven Lodge
November 25................Lodge Breakfast, 8 to 10AM
December 5...........Willis V. Fentress Annual Stated
December 6................ Princess Anne Annual Stated
December 7.......................... Bayside Annual Stated
December 12.......... Kempsville Annual Stated
December 13............. Virginia Beach Annual Stated
December 14................... Lynnhaven Annual Stated
December 16......Open Installation of Officers, 2PM

Lodge Officers
Worshipful Master Shawn P. Garfield 589-5660
Senior Warden Roger Cort 467-5349
Junior Warden Adam M. Green 615-1659
Treasurer RW George J. Wallace 420-2507
Secretary Wor. Bill Nolan (pro tem) 467-2252
Senior Deacon Ronald S. Jacobson 343-3460
Junior Deacon Jonathon Jones 535-1241
Chaplain William H. Rawson 495-4867
Senior Steward Mark Wegesin 567-5020
Junior Steward Michael D. Johnstone 334-3013
Marshal Robert I. Lee 499-6526
Musician Robert S. Foxwell 490-2797
Tiler Wor. Chris Jaeger 893-9253
Instructor of Work Wor. “Buddy” Pate 404-8594
Education Officer Wor. Bill Nolan 467-2252
Blood Coordinator Gary K. Krause 297-6842

Articles for the next next Rough Ashlar should be submitted by 
11/7/2006 to Brother Buddy Pate (emmett@epate.com).
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From the South...

The family picnic was a HUGE 
success.  I can not begin to say 
enough thanks to everyone that 
helped make it happen.  I do want to 
point out some very special brethren 

that were keys to an enjoyable day.  Worshipful 
Bob Stanek, Brother Hank Foiles and Brother John 
Preddy (EA) who worked early to ensure 
everything was ready to go.  Brother Paul Lafond 
for his insight and experience.  Brother Mark 
Wegesin and Brother Michael Johnstone, our 
Stewards, for helping me to keep the line stocked 
up with meat fresh off the grill.  And Brother Aaron 
Kocha (FC) and Worshipful Bill Nelligar for 
keeping everyone happy with their willingness to 
go the extra mile and ensuring everyone got 
enough to eat.  And an extra thanks to Worshipful 
Buddy Pate for making sure that cleanup was not 
only done, but completely finished.  My brethren, I 
can't thank you enough for making my job easy.

Grand Lodge plans are firming up.  Do you want to 
go?  Let me know.  The rooms are reserved and we 
can always add more if necessary.  I have until the 
end of this week to make final reservation 
corrections, so if you want to go, please let me 
know  as soon as possible.

In closing, I want to wish Brother Roger Cort a 
speedy recovery from his hip replacement surgery. 
He had a small setback caused by an 
uncooperative chair at the hospital, but from all 
reports he is steadily improving.  I know I speak 
for all of us when I say “get well and get back 
here”.  We miss you and need you here at 
Kempsville.

Brother Adam Green, JW

Masonic Recognition Day

Don't forget, Brethren, Masonic Recognition Day is 
the first day of each month. Wear your Masonic 
paraphernalia proudly!

56th Masonic District Blood Drive

Our next blood drive is November 21st, 3:00 to 
7:30PM at Lynnhaven Lodge.  We hope to see you 
there. If you donate blood or platelets outside of 
our blood drives, please be sure to let me know.

Brother Gary Krause, Lodge Blood Coordinator

Masonic Birthdays for October

Kenneth R. Allen '96
Sherwood L Allen '76
Robert L. Alley '02
Eugene M. Ambrose '76
Edward K. Andrews '84
Ronnie W. Anglin '71
Robert H. Barton '90
Joseph S. Bloise '03
George R. Bunch Jr. '80
Richard D. Cedola '79
Melvin W. Chaffin '68
Richard A. Chrisman '00
Thomas A. Collins '93
Daniel E. Connor '85
Will H. Crane '70
Thomas H. Cutchins III '87
Robert H. Deford Jr. '54
Mitchel R. Delong '96
Harold C. Dickerson Jr. '90
David E. Dodson '76
Thomas F. Doering Sr. '92
Gerardo R. Enerlan, Jr. '05
George E. Fausel '82
Fredrick H Feller '67
Frederick P. Ferguson Jr. '03
Marc L. Foiles '96
Robert H. Foxwell Jr. '59
Adam M. Green '04
Lawrence V Greene '86
John W. Hamilton '56
Michael J. Harvey '00

Donald W. Hawker '86
Edward F. Hooks '73
Kermit  Jordan '83
Anson T. Knowles Sr. '76
Robert I. Lee '96
Andrew L. Levy '99
George H. Lewis III '70
Robert W. Lewis Jr. '71
Robert L. Lewis Sr. '75
Ian W. Marks '96
Thomas E. Monahan '96
Henley A. Morgan Jr. '87
Richard L. Naujoks '53
Larry C. Nelson Sr. '82
Michael J. Orman '82
Marc F. Povondra '83
Michael W. Pulju '96
David S. Roughton '02
James B. Seymour Jr. '97
Clyde S. Sheely '69
James E. Sheppard Jr. '03
Robert W. Stanek '77
Thomas N. Thomas '88
Albert L. Torres '03
Timothy C. Van Fossen '96
Michael J. Webb '00
David A. White '00
Terry L. Whitehurst '92
Jimmie Wilder '75
Robert J. Worthington '04
Harold A. Young '59


